Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Megan Coy, District IV Program Advisor
September 2017 Report

On-Site Assistance – 1 high schools
	Program Visits:

· Urbana High School

	


Workshops/In-services/Presentations 
· Section 10 Leadership Training School Workshop
Meetings/Conferences/Conventions 
· Elite Conference

· District IV New Teacher Mentoring Visits

· Ag Legislative Committee Conference Call
· FCAE Staff Conference Calls

· University Ag Ed Student Meetings

· Statewide Ag Literacy Coordinator Meeting

· Warrensburg-Latham Ag Program Meeting
Other Activities

· Elite Registration Responses

· Worked with new teachers on curriculum resources
· Implemented Remind.com calendar for teachers

· Research on NCAA requirements for BSAA Course

· Worked with new teacher starting Alumni 

· Contacting teachers about Graduate Surveys and assisting with Incentive Funding Grant Applications

· Developing ag content break out boxes for professional development workshops

· Updating & adjusting the STAR ELITE/ GAST Tracking Document

· Developed and posted listserv messages
· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.
Miles Traveled –747 miles
Commentary


September was spent working on a number of different projects, but the main two were the Elite Conference and the District IV New Teacher Mentor Trip.  Elite Conference saw 108 students come together to learn more about the career of an agriculture teacher.  It was great for students to see teachers with a wide range of experience levels, mingle with college and university staff, and work with the Ag in the Classroom and FCAE staff members.  I thought that conference went very well and the evaluations were very positive.  There are a number of things that we can look at changing for next year to make this an even better experience for students.  Following Elite Conference, a lot of time was spent setting up the New Teacher Mentor Trip.  I was very pleased with how it went and the new teacher’s responses to the event.  Mike White, Kirsten Wyatt and Rich McCabe did a fantastic job answer questions, providing resources on the topics that the new teachers were most interested in and welcoming the new teachers.  It was great to spend time getting to talk with the six new teachers and hear how everything was going.  We spent a lot of time talking about challenges that they had faced, but my favorite part was on the way back when each shared the best moment that had so far in teaching.   
